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Responses to Washington’s Request for Information on Agency Requirements for Staff Training Regarding  First Aid/CPR 
2/17/2010

Request: 


Carolyn Jones, Washington, writes: “Do you folks know what most agencies do regarding staff training for First Aid/CPR?   We require our foster parents, private agency providers, their volunteers and our contracted visitation providers to have it.  We don’t require our direct line staff, volunteers and students to have it.  They, too, transport children, unaccompanied to visits, etc. It would be helpful to know what the standard is for child welfare agencies.”

Responses:

1. Katy Larsen, katylarsen@utah.gov: I am sorry to report  that we  follow the same routine as Washington. We require the training for caregivers, but not our own staff/volunteers etc.
2. Glen Paddock, GPaddock@casey.org: As a private agency provider, in WA state … and CA, AZ, TX and ID … we work with our local Red Cross folks to provide the necessary training for staff, volunteers, students, and Foster & Kinship parents.  This insures the highest and most consistent training quality.

As for public Child Welfare agencies, I would encourage them to follow national COA standards for public agencies … if my WA state colleague is looking for THE standard, COA has it.
3. Laurie Jicha, LJicha@dhs.hawaii.gov: In Hawaii, all of our line staff receive Standard First Aid/Adult CPR training and infant CPR. They are certified for 3 years. Staff is also trained in Blood Borne Pathogens and certified for 1 year. The Department trainers are certified by Red Cross and train all the divisions in the Department. Infant CPR is specific to the Social Services Division - Child Welfare Services Branch. 

Please let me know if you have any other questions.
4. M.B. Lippold, MaryBeth.Lippold@dcs.IN.gov: Indiana does not provide any staff training in CPR/First Aid.  It has been requested occasionally.  It is required of foster parents.

5. Carol Siemon, SiemonC@michigan.gov: My group, the Child Welfare Training Institute, only trains to JJ residential staff- not caseworkers, parents, or other stakeholders.

6. Steven Pacheco, Steve.Pacheco@dcyf.ri.gov: I work with Lori Herz at the Child Welfare Institute. You had a question regarding First Aid/ CPR curriculum, which I can answer from our division's perspective. We subscribe to the American Red Cross "brand" I am a certified instructor in Adult, Child and Infant CPR/First Aid. From there, I train the employees using the Red Cross's curriculum. We train members from child protective services, social workers, juvenile program workers..... and anyone else who has direct daily contact with youth. Now, here is the thing, a lot of divisions do not make it mandatory as an annual training, at best an employee may get those certifications in their pre-service training (one time) and may elect to take and maintain their certifications on a voluntary basis. 

hope this helps, Steve  

